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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, October 24, 2016

Present:
Rowena Tomaneng, Tram Vo-Kumamoto, Shirley Slaughter, Brenda Johnson, Jennifer Ajinga, Jazmine Martinez, Hermia Yam, Roberto Gonzalez, Francisco Gamez, Ramona Butler, Kelly Pernell, Vivian Allen, Andre Singleton, Tiffany Taylor, Skyler Barton, Joseph Bielanski, Lisa Cook, Karen Shields, Cynthia Reese, Thomas, Kies, Barbara Des Rochers, Marilyn Clausen, Cameron McGowan
Chair:
Rowena Tomaneng, President
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Agenda Review and Approve Minutes from 10/10/16

	The meeting was called to order by Vice President of Instruction, Tram Vo-Kumamoto. Attendees were requested to review the October 10th meeting minutes.
A motion was made by Ms. Shirley Slaughter to approve the meeting minutes.

Second by Mr. Andre Singleton
All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  Ms. Tiffany Taylor
VPI Vo-Kumamoto inquired if Academic Senate President, Kelly Pernell, was bringing forward the faculty prioritization from senate.

The faculty prioritization was approved but the point values were not discussed. This topic will be added as an agenda item under Other Business.


	2.  Berkeley’s 2020 Vision Initiative / Berkeley Promise

	Report by VPI Vo-Kumamoto 

Background

In 2008 the City Council passed a resolution that started us off on the 2020 Vision work and the collaboration that it created.  The goal was to remove barriers for learning and to promote healthy development for all Berkeley children and youth.

The handout, “2020VisionBerkeleyPromise” outlines an update to the City Council and what has been done over the last eight years along with identifying what is on the horizon as the work moves forward.

The 2020 Vision and Beyond page was reviewed.  President Tomaneng is on the Executive Board, VPI Kumamoto is on the Design Team and Mr. Skyler Barton participates in the 2020 College and Career Readiness group. Also noted were other groups that are a part of the project such as those under the K-12 side:  Attendance, Math Proficiency, and Reading Proficiency.  On the City of Berkeley side, along with the College and Career Readiness group are the Kindergarten Readiness and Community Engagement Equity groups. UC Berkeley and Berkeley City College are a part of this but we do not hold the lead for any of the functions of the collaborative. 
The hope with the collaborative is to have collective impact over Berkeley’s children and youth. 

The different components discussed were:

· UC Chancellor’s Grants:  Has grants that are aligned to the different strategies being used in the 2020 Vision. 

· BUSD: Has developed 5 strategic goals based on the Local Control & Accountability Plan (LCAP) guidelines that have since been aligned with the 2020 Vision Initiative.

The Community Agency Contracts & 2020 Vision information was reviewed.   
· Process for Community Agency Contracts for Youth Serving Agencies (circa September 2012).
· CBOs; non-profits that go into the schools and provide services.
· Align outcomes and service measures to support 2020 Vision Indicators (K-Ready, 3rd Grade Literacy, Math, Attendance, College and Career Readiness).
· Looked at as a group to try and align all of the outcomes.
· Utilize standardized evaluation tools for youth-serving agencies (City Data Services).
· Determining how to assess the services and their impact on the students.
· Provide technical assistance, equity coaching, and other support when needed.
Report by Skyler Barton
The College and Career Readiness workgroup is aiming to address closing the achievement and opportunity gaps and degree completion. In 2009 for BUSD, graduation rates were relatively strong but degree and completion rates were poor.  38% of our class of 2009 graduates, after six years, had attained a college degree, including an associates and/or bachelor’s degree.  Mr. Barton reported that we were doing a good job at helping them graduate but a poor job of preparing them to be successful.  A couple of initiatives they have developed are around early college credit opportunities for students. 

He reviewed an initiative which he is very passionate about, “Get Focused Stay Focused.”

· In Santa Barbara, every high school student as a high school graduation requirement takes this curriculum through Santa Barbara City College where basically in essence the students do a lot of self-reflection, planning, exploring of making a career and they develop a 10-year plan.

· In the spring of 2015, BCC collaborated with Berkeley High School and Berkeley Unified and developed a partnership wherein we are allowing students to take this curriculum through Counseling 57, Life and Career Planning. Mr. Barton reported that we started with 38 students the first semester with a high population of first generation to college students as well as a high population, in these courses, of students from traditionally underserved and underrepresented with backgrounds in higher ed.
· They go through the course and develop a plan and leave the class with a Student Education Plan. They come to us informed with major and career paths.
· We have offered this course every semester since then and had two sessions last spring.
· We are in the process of trying to expand this. 

· Students are thriving in this course and it is leading them to take further early college credit options as they transition throughout high school. 

· This semester we have a lot of sophomores taking the class and hopefully through this class they will develop plans and be able to make informed decisions about future early college credit opportunities through BCC.

Two positions that have come out of the 2020 College and Career Readiness workgroup within the past year are.

1. Concurrent Enrollment Coordinator - A person positioned at BHS with knowledge of what’s offered within Peralta and particular BCC, so we can offer guidance and enrollment support to students and help them make better informed decisions.
2. Destination College Advising Fellow – One counselor who can focus on 9th and 10th grade college and career planning with students. This is through a partnership with UCB Center for Educational Partnerships as well as UC Berkeley’s Chancellor’s grant and City of Berkeley 2020 Vision, putting funds together to support bringing on a college advising fellow at the high school.
One additional piece noted by Mr. Barton is that they have developed a model where they are providing one-on-one support with BCC counselors meeting with seniors in the district who are planning on transitioning to BCC. Before they walk the stage, they have a Student Education Plan and are enrolled in courses before they graduate.

Future Actions were summarized.

· Overarching 2020 Vision Programmatic Intervention

· K-Ready Indicator

· College and Career Readiness Indicator
Mr. Barton further explained “Completion Velocity” which is a pathway program that they are looking at with the high school, with one of the Learning Communities where there is dual/concurrent enrollment opportunities for students.  
· College and Career Readiness Indicator
As we work to get students college and career ready, the hope then is that we will be ready to support them in transitioning to college.  One of the things that the City of Berkeley in partnership with the collaborative is looking at doing is creating the Berkeley Promise to help students transition into the college realm.  One of the things discussed at the last meeting with the collaborative is perhaps funding the first semester for all students who graduate from Berkeley High, who want to attend BCC. 
Q. How are we going to fund a free semester for students?

Response:
· The funding is one semester and students who are coming out of Berkeley High would be eligible for a scholarship that would continue into their future years.

· The funding is going to be done as a collaborative.

· There are funds that Berkeley Unified and the City of Berkeley are trying to fundraise and put in.
· Joint fundraising is probably what will happen. 
· At the state level, through the Community College Chancellor’s Office, there is going to be a new grant that is going to be available to schools that are developing their own promises.

One of the major partners is the Berkeley Community Fund who has already did a soft launch that they were going to add the Berkeley Promise as one of their new scholarship programs. They are making a commitment to the 25 scholarships for Promise students coming in. Mayor Bates has already put in $20,000.00 for the Berkeley Promise as well. The idea also is that all of the students that are going to be eligible for the promise will most likely be eligible for the BOGG fee waiver. The fundraising that President Tomaneng will have to do is raise tuition money for the students that are not eligible for the BOGG waiver. That is the same understanding that the district has for our participation in addition to the three other colleges for the Peralta Promise as well.
Q. From the Berkeley Community Fund, will any money be coming from the Jerry L. Adams funding source at the Community. They have a block of money there.

Response:  This has not been mentioned specifically. We can look into that.

Also discussed:
· Berkeley Chamber wants to raise money for scholarships for students that are going to go into the business fields.

· There is also a new partner based in Oakland that will probably work more with the Peralta Promise students.
· There is a lot of interest in the community to raise money for specific scholarships.
· What VPI Vo-Kumamoto mentioned in terms of the new state funding for the California Promise initiative, is being looked at to increase our infrastructure and perhaps our staff capacity.  That money won’t be for scholarships.

	3. Composition of Roundtable

	· This item was discussed last week at senate.  The response received was that everyone is in support of the Senate President co-chairing this committee with the President. They also asked that we at Roundtable also review the committee membership make-up and the composition of membership because faculty wants to ensure that the composition is balanced with faculty, administrators and classified; ensuring the number of faculty is equal to that of administrators.

· In revisiting the composition of membership, it is noted that Curriculum falls under budget and planning and the Curriculum Chair fell off the membership list for this committee as a voting member. Former member, Ms. Jenny Lowood, has asked to be placed back on the membership list as a voting member. Dr. Joseph Bielanski has also requested to be added back to the committee as well.  He is the chair at the moment.

· Both Ms. Lowood and Dr. Bielanski were on Roundtable as voting members in the past.

In looking at the Shared Governance Manual composition and bylaws, for faculty it notes the Senate President, with two appointees.  The two appointees named are also on the district budget and planning committee, the PBC, and they are Dr. Barbara Des Rochers and Ms. Carolyn Martin. Since the number of administrators on the committee has increased, it was recommended that perhaps so should the number of faculty.
The current member list and representatives was reviewed by President Tomaneng who indicated that she would want to look at everything and make sure Classified representation is balanced as well.

There was additional discussion on the voting membership and the list as shown in the Shared Governance Manual shown on BCC’s website. The Shared Governance Manual is currently being updated by Dr. Phuomy Sayavong and Mr. Stephan Bera of the Institutional Effectiveness group.
The major concern noted was the number of Deans as there has been an increase in staffing in this regard and perhaps identifying which Deans are committee/voting members would help resolve some of the imbalance. 
It was proposed by the Academic Senate President, Ms. Kelly Pernell, that the updated Shared Governance Manual and membership lists be placed on the agenda for Academic Senate to approve. This will also be sent to Classified Senate and ASBCC for review and approval.
It was reported that new bylaws and memberships for other committees such as the Curriculum Committee have been approved so those need to be added to the Shared Governance Manual. Ms. Pernell requested to receive updates on an ongoing basis to share with faculty. Curriculum Committee updates will be sent to Dean Sayavong by Dr. Bielanski.

Timeline for the Shared Governance Manual updates.

· Assigned in September
· To be completed by the end of November

Standing committee updates should be sent to Dr. Phuomy Sayavong.

	4.   Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Ms. Kelly Pernell) 
· Last week the curriculum committee came and updated, and Senate approved, the new bylaws and committee members and the next action item is for senate to post the job description for the new chair and chair-elect for next semester.

· Approved a motion to support the petition from Laney asking that all part-time faculty be paid for their office hours not just those on assignment of greater than six units.  This is something that is likely to be brought again to the district academic senate to create a resolution.

· Discussed the MOU between Peralta and the Oakland Unified School District that outlines the specific processes for dual enrollment classes.

· Faculty was asked to check their email as a list of Fall plenary state academic senate resolutions are being voted on at the plenary next Saturday, November 5th.  Senate President Pernell would love to hear their feedback.

· Share with your committees

· Share with your departments

· If you are in support or want to reject any of the resolutions, please let her know.
· Discussed Roundtable membership
 Classified Senate (Report by Ms. Karen Shields)
· Thanked President Tomaneng for attending their meeting and answering questions that impacted them as a staff. 

· Would like to follow up and see where they are with the hiring prioritization and which positions are moving forward.

· The classified prioritization process is not fully understood by classified staff.

· President Tomaneng stated that they will make sure that they are following up and looking at the process more closely, to see what we want to adopt here at BCC.
· Mr. Roberto Gonzalez added that unlike having the faculty obligation number that needs to be met, Classified does not have a process for that. It came at a good time based on the upcoming accreditation visit that they identified this as a lack of repeated process.

ASBCC (Report by Ms. Vivian Allen)

· This weekend, October 28th and 29th is the Peralta Student Council retreat which includes the different ASO’s within the district.
· A few attendees were emailed regarding their availability to be filmed for the Equity short film that ASBCC is working on.
· Their goal is to be the tie between administrative goals and student perspectives and engaging students in a way that is effective.
· Hoping to show the film mid-November or around November 22nd, before Thanksgiving break.
· The film will be showcased downstairs with dialogue immediately following about solutions that are student lead.

· Dean Brenda Johnson offered to meet with Ms. Allen to discuss what has happened, with Equity, or what should happen that may help to direct the rest of the filming.

· There is an anticipated large group of students participating.

	5. Other Business – Faculty Prioritization
Report by Dr. Thomas Kies
A rubric was distributed to attendees.  The faculty prioritization process was redone last year in the spring semester. The reason for the changes is that the prioritizations are evaluated each year.  There were a number of ties last year that they didn’t know how to address. Additionally, if a program needs to grow, they had to figure out how to pull that into the rubric itself, so they are taking into account a program that might not have an active faculty member.
The draft Faculty Prioritization Process for 2016-17 and the corresponding seven steps were then outlined by Dr. Kies.

· The document was previously approved by Academic Senate.

Dr. Barbara Des Rochers motioned to approve the Faculty Prioritization Process for 2016-2017 as presented.

Second by Ms. Kelly Pernell

All in favor, with one abstention

Opposed:  None

Abstentions: Ms. Hermia Yam

Additional topic discussed was Health & Safety.  Dr. Josefina Baltodano has been talking with Ms. Shirley Slaughter and Ms. Brenda Johnson regarding scheduling a training prior to the end of the semester but for sure in January during Flex.

· Ms. Slaughter will contact the sheriff’s department to see if they are willing to come in again to conduct a training session.

· There was one training last year.

· They discussed that perhaps it is time to revisit the active shooter training. Ms. Slaughter will look into this training.
· Ms. Janine Greer is also working with the Crisis Mobile Unit here in Berkeley. They would like to do a training session that is several hours in length. Ms. Johnson and Ms. Greer are in discussion regarding this training session and options available.

· It was noted that BCC does not have the same relationship with Berkeley Police as the other three colleges have with the Alameda County Sheriff’s Department and in terms of equity this should be addressed at the district level.

· There is an MOU with Berkeley Police because they are closer.

· Panic buttons have been requested many times by the counseling department.

· It was reported that there was a formal bid conducted by the district office for panic buttons district-wide.

· If the district is not moving forward, President Tomaneng believes it will be a good idea for BCC to take a look at getting estimates for panic buttons.

· Under desk alarms were issued at new employee Jennifer Ajinga’s former institution which she reported was much more cost effective and served the same purpose. This was proposed as an option.

Introduction of new employee.

Ms. Tiffany Taylor, Interim Dean of Student Activities and Campus Life was introduced and welcomed.



	Next Meeting:  Monday, November 14, 2016, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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